

St John's Pre-school Newsletter - December 2022

Dear All,

We hope you've got some wonderful plans in the diary for the festive period, and if not, don't worry, we've got lots of lovely activities planned for the children.

Here are some of the activities the children have been up to this month:









Christmas Raffle

We are in desperate need for donations for the Christmas Raffle. Any prize donations would be greatly appreciated.

We will be sending out a prize list and tickets in early December.

Pre-School Phone: 01892 664214

Pre-School Email: stjohnspreschool-crowborough@hotmail.co.uk

Committee Email: thepreschoolcommittee@gmail.com



December Plans

Bags2School - Collection on the 1st December.

Please make sure all donations are with us by 3:15pm on 30th November. Here is a list of what they are looking for: https://bag2school.com/what-we-collect

Christmas Nativity – Wednesday 14th December 11:15am – 12:00pm.

This will be held in St John's Church. Children not booked into attend on that day please let Linda know if you will be attending. Families are invited.

Christmas Party - Thursday 15th December 12:00pm - 2:00pm.

This will be held in St John's Church Hall. Children not booked into the session on the day please make sure you have let Linda know if you will be attending. Please note that all children not in session for both of these events will need a parent or adult to accompany them and stay for the duration of the events.

Christmas cards

The staff have been busy with the children making some sparkly, homemade Xmas cards that you can share with your loved ones. These will be on sale at drop-off or pick-up. Please note we will only let cards go when paid for by cash so the staff can manage payment easily. These will be selling at £6.50 for the pack and £10 for two packs for those families with twins.

Thank you

We would also like to say a huge thank you for all of the voluntary help that we have had recently. We highly recommend them if you need any work doing as they have been fantastic.

Alex Gunn @ AB fencing and Landscaping

(<u>alex@abfencingandlandscaping.com</u>, 07876303455) for repairing our notice board and replacing all of our garden fencing.

Jack Brann and his team @ Country Oak Barns (www.countryoakbarns.co.uk) and his team who helped to move the Mud Kitchen.

Benji Peers @ RBL flooring (<u>www.rblflooring.co.uk</u>) for sourcing and fitting our new flooring.

The preschool could not function without your generous donations and time.

Thank you.

Pre-School Phone: 01892 664214

Pre-School Email: stjohnspreschool-crowborough@hotmail.co.uk

Committee Email: thepreschoolcommittee@gmail.com



Communication

Just a reminder that we have set up a Pre-school WhatsApp group to keep you updated with things going on, such as reminders and notices. If you would like to be a part of this please send your mobile number to thepreschoolcommittee@gmail.com. This group will purely be to pass on updates and information from the staff and committee rather than for discussion.

Additional hours

If you would like to put your child in for any ad hoc additional sessions, please speak to Linda or Lisa as we often have spaces available throughout the week.

Pre-School Phone: 01892 664214

Pre-School Email: stjohnspreschool-crowborough@hotmail.co.uk

Committee Email: thepreschoolcommittee@gmail.com